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INTRODUCTION:
The ICANN Operating Plan and Budget for the fiscal year ending 30 June 2011 points to a number of funding sources, one of which is the registrar transaction fee.  These transaction-based fees are:

“assessed on each annual increment of an add, transfer, or renewal transaction that has survived a related add or auto-renew grace period. This fee will be billed at $0.20 per transaction for registrars under the 2001 version of the RAA (2001 RAA) and $0.18 per transaction for registrars under the 2009 RAA (starting the quarter they adopt the 2009 RAA). These rates are consistent with the FY10 per-transaction rates. As of April 2010, over 90% of domain names are managed by registrars under the 2009 RAA. The FY11 transaction fee revenue is calculated at the lower rate of $0.18 in the anticipation that most transactions will be billed at $0.18 by the end of the fiscal year. Transaction volume is expected to increase steadily over the next year to over 30 million transactions per quarter.”

It is worthy to note that registrar transaction fees have ranged from a high of twenty-five cents in 2004
 to the current low at eighteen cents.

PROPOSAL:

It is not unreasonable to ask the broader registrant community to participate in supporting the expansion of the namespace (as such expansion will better serve the long-term broad registrant interest).  For each one cent increase in the registrar transaction fee $1,200,000 per annum can be raised.
Discussions in the SO/AC Working Group on new gTLD Applicant Support have already pointed
 to the possibility of establishing a Foundation to support disadvantaged gTLD applicants.  Once a determination is made as to the amount of financial assistance that will be required, one can calculate the rise in the registrar transaction fee that would be necessary to support the initiative.  

PERSONAL THOUGHTS:

Speaking as a registrant that has previously seen 25 cents of my domain name registration fee applied to overall ICANN support, I could not begrudge ICANN a minor increase in this rate (knowing that rates are now substantially lower than they have ever been before).  

Candidly, I wouldn’t object to even a raise back to earlier 2004 25-cent threshold if I were advised that such a return to earlier rates would result in over $8,000,000 per annum being made available to support registry provisioning for disadvantaged cultural and linguistic communities around the world.
Yes, I’m aware that we will have to endure a rash of comments from the Registrar Constituency that likes to pretend that we will be spending their money, but we all know where the money really comes from, don’t we?

CONCLUSION:
Engaging in charitable activity is noble.  I believe that most registrants will support charitable giving and will not unduly resent whatever minor increase in the registrar transaction fee rate will ultimately be required.

With that said, let us not forget that ICANN has, in the past, received significant donations from other parties.  I can recall the earlier generous offer of $100,000 from VeriSign’s Roger Cochetti to support DNSO Secretariat provisioning
.  Establishing a Foundation to properly manage such funding and to serve as a point of contact for charitable giving is indeed a proper way forward.
Thank you for your consideration of this proposal.
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